Minutes of a Meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 23rd October 2019 (7:45pm) at the Village Hall, Brundish.
Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr K Banham, Cllr C Atkinson, Cllr N Parsons, Cllr D Long, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, District Cllr J Flatman, County Cllr M Hicks and no members of the public.
1. To receive apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Cllr C Evans-Hendrick and Cllr T Moody.
2. To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda: None received.
3. To receive report from the District and County Councillors: Reports were received from District Cllr J Flatman and County Cllr M Hicks.
4. Meeting open for 5 minutes to allow members of the public to speak: No public present.
5. To approve the minutes of the meeting held 24 July and extraordinary meeting held 14 August 2019: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.
6. Finance: 
a) To approve accounts for payment and note receipts and bank balances: Bank balances, including receipts, were noted by members. It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment, as follows:
Payments: 

MSDC Bin emptying charges



£7.20

MSD Election costs





£104.78

Came and Company- annual insurance 


£392.72

Com. Heartbeat (defibrillator) 



£223.20

Salc annual subscription




£117.60

Clerk salary and travel expenses



£339.41

HMRC costs





£68.65

Receipts: 

MSDC CIL funds 





£707.31

It was agreed by members that a defibrillator refresher course should be offered again in the spring of 2020. Cllr A Bryant agreed to write to the relevant parties and would prepare a brief article for the parish magazine. Residents of Wilby would also be invited to attend this course.

The possibility of listing members of the community who could assume certain roles in the case of an emergency in Brundish was discussed but it was agreed that issues pertaining to liability would make it extremely difficult. 

b) To approve bank mandate changes: The bank mandate change was noted again by members in order to satisfy bank requirements, with Cllr A Bryant finalising the relevant paperwork in order for it to be completed. 
c) To approve Internal Audit report for accounts year ended 31 March 2019: It was resolved to approve the Internal Audit and recommendations therein noted for future reference.
d) First quarter, second quarter accounts, draft budget and precept- to note Working Group meeting to be held 4th December 2019: The venue and start time were agreed by all.
7. Village Green and Play Area: Cllr C Atkinson gave members a brief report on her findings with regards to equipment costs and funding opportunities, as well as residents’ preferred options according to the survey carried out in the Summer. Cllr Atkinson hoped to visit Stradbrooke’s play equipment provision as part of her research and would be providing members with a further report at a future meeting.
8. Planning: To consider any applications received and note decisions: There were no new applications to be considered. However, there had been a proposal for the naming of a new road within the new development at Dairy Farm (SN/19/00366/SN). Although suggestions made by the developer included “Milk Lane” and “Dairy Lane”, members agreed that the new road should be called “Cow Pat Lane”. Clerk to forward recommendation to MSDC.

A brief discussion ensued regarding the comments made by residents which appeared to have been dismissed by the planning authority in their Local Plan consultation, which was disappointing.
Members were also asked to remain vigilant in case the planning application pertaining to Newton’s Farm was submitted to the committee, in order to ensure representation.

9. Correspondence: To note correspondence received and agree any action needed: All correspondence had been circulated to members and no further responses were needed.
10. Chair’s urgent business: any items not on this agenda but of such urgency as to merit, in the Chair’s opinion, immediate action: There was no Chairman’s urgent business.
11. Reports from Councillors/maters to add to future agenda: Information exchange: Members discussed the state of some local footpaths and the need to appoint a footpaths warden. Cllr A Bryant agreed to approach a local resident for the position and would report back at the next meeting. It was also reported that a new bottle bank had been placed opposite the village hall.

12. Date of next Meeting: Finance Working Group 4th December, full council 8th January 2020. 
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9.10pm.
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